Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: March 17, 2016

In attendance: Ned Panfile & Bruce DiBisceglie (note: meeting was rescheduled from Mar 9 which may have contributed to lower attendance)
1. Communications
a. Feb ‘16 Mendham Borough Recreation Committee (MBRC) meeting minutes reviewed.  
i. Minutes and agendas posted to Mendham Borough website.
b. Communications:

i. Swank Motion Pictures provided Bruce with movie possibilities for Summer Movies in the Park. 

c. Meetings:

i. Bruce attended the Meeting of the Mayor and Council on February 16, 2016

1. Dave Sharkey is compiling a list of past Grand Marshals.

d. Bruce and Amanda Sherwin met on March 14 to plan 2016 Day Camp and decide on Senior Staff hires.

2. Booklet Update:
a. Booklet is completed and at Hawk Graphics for printing and mailing

i. Final Draft was approved on March 10th
ii. New point of contact at Hawk is Bob Furbeck. Dottie is still overseeing project.

iii. Bruce and Pete Wright agreed on all expenses to be paid. The each will split all production costs. The Boro will pay all printing costs and sell 50 copies of the booklet to the Twp at cost. (Twp does not mail booklets). The Borough will pay all mailing costs. 

iv. Penny will coordinate mailing with Dottie.

v. Project will meet street data of April 1st. Bruce commended Pete for his cooperation and timely diligence.

3. Summer Updates: 

a. Concerts.

i. Dates set, contracts executed.
b. Movies.

i. “Field of Dreams has been reserved by Bruce through Swank Motion Pictures for July 27th. 

ii. “Monsters Inc.” could not be reserved for June 29th due to Disney restrictions. Disney cannot release certain films while premiering another Disney film in the theatres. The alternative choice from available films is “Hotel Transylvania” and has been reserved through Swank for June 29th. 
iii. Drive-In logistic updates:
1. John Grunberg said we need a projector with 3,000 lumens. Peggnet has donated a projector, but with 2,300 lumens. Grunberg said 2,300 could work but might be hard to see at dusk. Bruce will look into purchasing a 3,000 lumen projector. 

2. Bruce has researched low-wattage FM transmitters and found a few options for less than $100. Comparing for quality signals.

c. Day Camp.

i. The application window closed on Feb 29 with 125 applicants. 65 applicants are new to the program and Bruce will interview all 65 starting March 17, ending mid-April. 

4. Labor Day Parade Planning:

a. Members Mayor Henry and the Borough Council are reviewing potential Grand Marshal options. 

b. Ned had two recommendations and Bruce will pass those on to Mayor Henry.

5. Prior Business:   
a. None.
6. New Business:   
a. None.
Next Meeting: 7:30pm, Wednesday, April 13th, 2016 at the Phoenix House
